REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Saturday April 23rd, 2016
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Gaylene Spence, Sandy Bingaman, Norma Barber, Greg McNamara, Marilyn Drever, Leslie Mortin, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Nancy Welta, JoAnne Petrychyn, Dale Wilde, Larry Hall   
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.    
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Add   6.5  Electrician   6.6  Publicity for Senior Fitness   7.4  New Board 2016 / 2017
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Sandy Bingaman, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.

2.0 Adoption of the minutes of  February 20th, 2016
Motion by Sandy Bingaman, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to adopt the minutes of February 20th, 2016, as circulated.  Carried
3.0 Business Arising from the Minutes of February 20th, 2016
3.1 Party night recognizing the Andersons in honouring CBF lifetime achievement award
- To take place May 17th
- Will advertise to Club members

- As a party night, bar will be available.  Coffee and punch will be complementary

- Director – Pat Beharry

- Hospitality break

- Cake

- Ask senior Club members for their thoughts and input

- MC to be asked – Bob Loewen?

- Hospitality committee in place

4.0   President’s Report
  - President Joan Quinlan said that she was very impressed by the volunteers who helped in 

    many different ways – bringing food, working on committees, and performing various other 

    tasks such as set-up on Thursday and  take-down on Sunday.  She extended a big thank you to 

    the volunteers, and also to everyone who played.  
         -Joan said that Tina Allen and Pat Carlson have agreed to be our chief  hospitality hostesses for 

           special events at our Club.

5.0  Financial Report
-Norma Barber presented her report.  She said that our bank balance has stayed stable, with no need for us to go into our investments or to deplete our balance to meet our costs.
-Norma said that we had incurred a sewer / plumbing bill of $514 to address once again the issues in the men’s washroom.  The plumber noted an issue with sand and debris in the sewer line, and speculated that waste water from cleaners could have been poured into the urinals, causing this to happen. 
- Norma presented for our information a letter from Home Trust Company that the Board felt was not applicable to us. 

- Norma said that a $25000 investment with Conexus was coming due April 30th, and that we could reinvest at the same rate of 1.2% if we wished.

Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Sandy Bingaman, that we authorize Norma Barber to reinvest with Conexus the $25000 investment that is coming due on April 30th, at a rate of 1.2% for a period of one year.  Carried.
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Marilyn Drever, to accept the financial report as presented.  Carried.
6.0   Old Business
6.1  Honouring the Andersons: an update and establishing a group to work on this
             (dealt with in 3.0 above) 
       6.2  Director assignments
               After the February meeting, discussion took place with some directors re: possible 


  assignments.  The only change at this time is that, beginning on June 1st, Jim 

               Bingaman will become the Monday afternoon director.
               We will continue to look for ways to involve and mentor newer directors.

        6.3  Connecting with cleaners
                Because of the plumbing issues and possible cause, discussion has taken place with the 


   cleaners, who said that  they do not put waste water in the urinals.  Cleaners have been 


   advised of the appropriate way to dispose of waste water.  Some Board members wondered 
   if the problem could be external (eg broken pipes in the sewer line allowing debris to enter).

   Norma Barber said she would check again with the plumber, and if it is possible that the 
   cause could be external and hence not a problem with our plumbing, she would check with
   our landlord regarding their responsibility to address the issue.
        6.4  Computer and ACBL scoring program

                - The new scoring system seems to be working well
                -  Computer needs to be rebooted more often recently

                -  Suggestion re: any purchases was put on hold for now;  will ask again for Don Norman’s 

                    input when he returns from holiday.

                -  Suggestion that DOS version should be replace by WINDOWS version;  directors would 

                    need to relearn.
         6.5  Electrician
                Joan Quinlan had reported by email that she and Nancy Welta have fully reviewed our 

   Sask Power billing history, and think that there is nothing more that we can do on that front.  
   They suggested that at this point we hire an electrician familiar with heating and cooling 
   systems to explore further.  Because there was no March meeting, an email motion was 
  
   presented:


   Motion by Nancy Welta seconded by Marilyn Drever, that we hire an electrician familiar 
   with heating and cooling systems to look into the regulating of our thermostat.  Also that 
   the electrician check our power box and the connection to the meter.  Carried.  
        6.6  Request by Lorraine Garratt re:  Senior Fitness promotion

                This request was circulated by email to the Board, as there was no March meeting.

                 Lorraine requested that she be allowed to put a poster on the RDBC bulletin board       
    
    and that she also be allowed to ask Jason Larrivee to put a short article on the RDBC 

    home page.  These items were in regard to the Saskatchewan Senior Fitness Association 
    55+ duplicate bridge games. 
                 This request was approved by the Board based upon our policy regarding advertising, 
  


     which states that “With the intent to encourage the growth of the game of bridge, games 
     sponsored by outside groups may be promoted through the Club, at the discretion of the 
     Board.”

7.0  New Business

      7.1   New ACBL cooperative advertising program
               Gaylene Spence reported that the ACBL has recently announced a change in their funding 
  model, reducing the advertising reimbursement that they provide from ¾ to ½ of the cost 
  incurred by the Club.  For the last 2 years, we have enjoyed the benefit of zero cost to the 
  Club, based upon ¾ being reimbursed by ACBL and ¼ being reimbursed by the District.


  This ACBL decision seems to be based upon thinking that print media is no longer as 
 
  effective, with the advent of more and more electronic media access.  Gaylene stated that 
  the ACBL has indicated that their average chief demographic is 55 year old women, a 
  
  demographic that she and Lorraine feel is more likely to respond to print media.

               Gaylene said that she and Lorraine Garratt think that a letter of complaint to the ACBL 
  
  would be a good idea.  The Board agreed that Gaylene and Lorraine could draft a letter to be 
  presented to the Board.   The Board can then decide whether to send on to the ACBL (cc the 
  Unit and the District).  
      7.2   Education Committee request regarding Learn Bridge in a Day program
 
 Gaylene Spence presented a plan, including a budget, to hold a one day workshop in 
 
 September.   Costs would include a franchise fee, advertising, materials, teacher 
 
 
 honorariums, and table helper honorariums, and are estimated to amount to $1080.00.  In 
 addition to what students would pay to take the workshop, the committee hopes to receive 
 money from the ACBL Co-operative Advertising program.  Beyond that, the committee is 
 asking for financial input from the RDBC and the Unit.  The hope is to break even, and even 


 to make money that would then be reimbursed toward money contributed by the RDBC and 
 Unit.  If successful, Gaylene and teaching partner Joyce Butler hope to “take the show on the 
 road”; that is, to offer this program in other communities in Saskatchewan.  Requests include 
 $200 from the RDBC and $400 from the Unit.
              Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Greg McNamara, that the RDBC provide the 
  
 Education Committee with $200 for the Learn-Bridge-in-a-Day initiative, with the caveat 
 that the Unit will agree to provide $400.  Carried.  
      7.3  Scrabble Tournament
              Request to rent the RDBC premises for a Scrabble tournament September 24th , 25th

Motion by Marilyn Drever seconded by Sandy Bingaman, that we agree to rent out our 
facility 
for $100 per day, with a total fee of $200, for a Scrabble Tournament on September 
24th and September 25th, 2016.  Carried. 

      7.4  Next year’s Board

- Mo Adams has agreed to serve on a nomination committee, but would like one other 

  person to help

- As well, an email will be sent by Ilsa Krukoff to the membership, calling for nominations

- Present members are asked to indicate to Mo their intent whether or not to let their names 
  stand for 2016 / 2017
8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations  
             No report at this time.  Joan Quinlan said that the committee will be meeting this Wednesday.
      8.2  Facilities Maintenance
.
Front door closing mechanism is leaking oil.  Doug Powley will fix (Norma Barber will 
             check with New West to see if this is their responsibility or ours).
      8.3  Game Management 

Nothing to report
      8.4  Education Committee

- Gaylene Spence reported that she completed her second set of 8 lessons.  Students have 
 
  asked for more workshops, and she is providing 5 more.  Gaylene estimates that about 8 
  
  students are likely to continue on in the Club.

- The Board extended their thanks to Gaylene and her committee for their various initiatives


- Ilsa Krukoff wished to acknowledge Lance Connell and his volunteerism in stepping up to 
   provide mini-lessons on a regular basis in the last couple of months.  Much appreciated!

      8.5   Cards  
Sandy Bingaman has sent a get well card to Gail Charles following her hip surgery.  She will send one to Joanne Petrychyn.
9.0  Club Management  

      Sandy Bingaman reported on behalf of Jim Bingaman. 
Things are going well so far, but Jim would like to see an assistant manager appointed as 
 
 well.
10.0  Tournament Chair
           Next tournament is in October.  We will need to have a tournament chair in place soon.
11.0   Date for the next meeting: Saturday May 21st , 2016 at 10:00 am
12.0   General discussion

  Marilyn Drever asked for information regarding trophies and awards, which she will be looking   after.  Ilsa Krukoff will send her a list of the various awards.  
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